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***PRESS RELEASE*** 

 
November 18, 2024 

 
 

At approximately 1324 hours the Claremont Fire Department was dispatched to Charlestown 
Road and Grisson Lane for a two-car motor vehicle accident with reported entrapment and 
injuries. 

Upon arrival at 1328 hours, Car 1, Ladder 1 and Rescue 1 crews found one vehicle on its side 
with a single occupant trapped inside, and a second vehicle off the roadway with the driver 
already outside the vehicle. The fire crews quickly assessed the scene, stabilizing the overturned 
vehicle before using specialized rescue equipment to extricate the trapped occupant. 

Both individuals were treated on scene by emergency responders from Golden Cross 
Ambulance, who then transported the victims to Valley Regional Hospital. Both patients were 
reported to be in stable condition. 

The Claremont Fire Department remained on-site until the vehicle blocking the roadway was 
removed and all debris and fluids were cleaned up. Fire apparatus cleared the scene at 1430 
hours. 
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